
Worship and Family News  

ELDERS 

Jim Conn, 676-7954 

Bruce Pierce, 777-9823 

Bill Werner, 254-0283 

 

MINISTER 

Scott Clements 

321-480-6202 

 

MINISTRY LEADERS 
 

 

Joe Montello, Facilities 

321-779-2259 

 

Chris Ankersen, Facilities 

321-749-3244 

 

Willie Bryant, Worship 

321-543-0889 

 

Diane Kromko, Education 

321-960-3464 

 

Kristina Anderson, Education 

Text 321-355-0899 

 

Margaret Wahtera, Food Pantry 

321-960-5227 

 

WiFi password: matthew1 
 

——————————————————————————————————-- 

 

Any bulletin info or prayer  

requests can be emailed to:   

satellitebeachchurchofchrist@ 
gmail.com 

 

All submissions are required prior 
to 9am Thursday 

 

Sermons are recorded. If you 
missed one, please go to our web-
site:  satbchcofc.org  

Or the public facebook page. —> 

 

Food Pantry Hours 

Wednesday, 2—4 p.m. 

Saturday, 9—11 a.m. 

SATELLITE BEACH CHURCH OF CHRIST  
104 NE 3rd Street, Satellite Beach, FL 32937 

321-779-4688 
Satbchcofc.org         satellitebeachchurchofchrist@gmail.com 

Assembly Times 
Sunday Morning 

Bible Study, 9:30 a.m.; Worship 10:30 

Wednesday Evening 

Worship and Fellowship, 7:00 p.m. 

  February 21   February 28 

Song Leader John Wahtera   Paul Cowdrey 

Scripture Reading DuWayne Aikins, Jr.   Bill Betts 

Opening Prayer Willie Bryant   Jim Conn 

Communion Sidney Williams   Willie Bryant 

Sermon  Scott Clements   Scott Clements 

Closing Prayer Jim Conn    Sidney Williams 

Communion Servers   Nathan Clements, John Werner, Bruce Pierce, DuWayne Aikins, Jr. 

Greeters  Bill and Renee Munro  Brett and Gena Wools 

 

Communion Preparation Schedule 

February—Bill and Pat  March—Clements   April—Open 
 

The sign up sheet for 2021 Communion preparation is on 
the bulletin by the library. There’s even a pen there to help 
you sign on the line. :-)  

February Birthdays  
& Anniversaries 

2—Jeff Shepherd 
13 Mike & June Vogt 
15—Lori Hackman 
18 Brett Wools 
19—Sonny & Joy White 
21—Linda Bradford 
26—Collin Munro 
27—Paula Jackson 

March Birthdays  
& Anniversaries 

2— Malinee Allen 
5—David Godby 
6—Sue Autry, Noah Mumme 
10—Reuben Jackson 
16—Jeannie Owens Werner 
17—Nathan Clements, Maddie Stiglich 
19 Charlene Aikins 
28 Haven Claus 
30—Andy Stiglich 
 

Find us online at  

www.facebook.com/

SatelliteBeach 

ChurchofChrist 

Attendance 2/7/20 

Worship 34 

Online: 145 

Song Leader, John Wahtera 
Scripture Reading,  Bill Werner  
Opening Prayer, Bruce Pierce  

Communion/Offering, Bill Betts  
Sermon, Scott Clements 
Closing Comments, Bill Werner 
Closing Prayer, Jim Anderson  

Greeters,  

Kristina and Atha 

Philippians 3:4-9 

though I myself have reasons for such confidence. If someone else thinks they 

have reasons to put confidence in the flesh, I have more: circumcised on the 

eighth day, of the people of Israel, of the tribe of Benjamin, a Hebrew of Hebrews; 

in regard to the law, a Pharisee; as for zeal, persecuting the church; as for right-

eousness based on the law, faultless. But whatever were gains to me I now consid-

er loss for the sake of Christ. What is more, I consider everything a loss because 

of the surpassing worth of knowing Christ Jesus my Lord, for whose sake I have 

lost all things. I consider them garbage, that I may gain Christ and be found in 

him, not having a righteousness of my own that comes from the law, but that 

which is through faith in Christ—the righteousness that comes from God on the 

basis of faith. 

Lord’s Table 
 

Nathan Clements 

John Werner 
Bruce Pierce 

DuWayne Aikins, Jr.  
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Family Happenings Prayer Needs 

 Eunice Conn is on hospice at Jim and Linda’s house. She is still receiving       
visitors, but tires easily. Pray for the whole family.  
 

 Please pray for the Beard family. Dennis has another hernia and needs surgery. 
He is also dealing with teeth problems.  Donna is also suffering from health issues.  

 

 Please pray for Carlos Muniz, Diane Kromko’s father, who has been diagnosed 
with prostate cancer. Carlos is 82 years old and is in the middle stages. His recent illness 
that has kept him bed ridden has resulted in atrophy of his legs. Please pray that he will 
regain the use of them quickly.  

 

 Missy,-Linda Bradford’s daughter, is looking for work. Please pray that she will 
find work quickly.  

 

 Sidney Williams is having pain in his back. Please pray for relief. Gracie        
Williams had her other cataract operated on this past week. Please pray for the success  
of the healing process.  

 

 Please pray for Ann Ricci, Wendy's mother-in-law. She has a blood clot and 
breathing issues brought on by COPD.  

 

 Paul Hayes, Wendy Ricci’s daughter’s half-brother, died.  Please pray for comfort 
and wisdom for his family.  

 

 Shannon Stenzel, a co-worker of the Pepins' daughter in Minnesota, has 

lung cancer and lesions on her brain. Please pray for her.  

 

 Many workers are being adversely affected by COVID. Kristina spoke with an 

insurance adjuster who is feeling ragged after processing so many life insurance 

claims. Please pray for peace of mind.  

 

 Howard Wunker, Maggie’s 85 years old uncle, and Christian Meyer,   

Maggie’s grandson, both have COVID 19. Please pray for their return to health.  

 Prayer Needs 

 Kristina Anderson’s girls are having problems. Please pray for 

Kim—the girls’ mom—that she may have wisdom. Pray for the family as 

a whole.  

 Lori Hackman is having headaches and other physical issues. 

Please pray for her health.  

 Tyrone Carter has requested prayers on behalf of his wife’s family. 

Mrs. Carter’s sister died recently.  

 Thelma Werner’s brother, Carlos Diaz, has been diagnosed with 

prostate cancer, but he is in good spirits.. He and his doctors are still 

working on a treatment plan. If his cancer continues to shrink, he will be 

a candidate for a clinical trial. Please pray that he will continue to do well 

and thus be eligible for the clinical trial.   

Mark your calendars!  

February 14 (That’s today) is Valentine’s Day 

February 27—Saturday—9am-10am—Budget Meeting/Corporate 

Officers Meeting—If you have questions or input about the budget   

proposal or corporate officers for 2021, please come to this meeting or 

send your questions or concerns to Bill Werner prior to that date so that 

they can be addressed.  

February 28—Sunday—Congregational Meeting— Immediately   

following the assembly, there will be a meeting to vote on the acceptance 

or rejection of the budget. There will also be a vote about retaining the 

current officers of the corporation.  

April 10—Saturday 8:30-10:30—Men’s Breakfast— 



Praise Reports 

 Rose Drake was offered a permanent position as a teacher in the   

Aftercare program at Odyssey Charter School! She accepted. Thank you, 

God.  

 The Pepins' daughter, Ashlee Nicolai, is back on track for full   re-

covery from recent surgery. Thank you, Lord.  

 Paul Pepin's brother, Dave, remains in good health after fighting a 

deadly infection for a few months last year. He continues physical therapy on 

his own, and hopes to resume light construction work some time in March. 

Thanks to all for your prayers! Thank you, Father, for the healing.  

 Carlos Muniz, Diane Kromko’s father, has regained his voice and is 

able to call his daughters! Thank you, Lord.  

 Catlin Bell, was born last Tuesday. She is the grandchild of Bill 

Bett’s neice. One of Catlin’s heart valves was not working properly and she 

had to have surgery. She came out of that well and is going home! Thank 

you, Father.  

 Zac, Linda Bradford’s grandson found a job! Thank you, Lord.  

Praise Reports 

 Rose Drake was offered a permanent position as a teacher in the Af-

tercare program at Odyssey Charter School! She accepted. Thank you, God.  

 The Pepins' daughter, Ashlee Nicolai, is back on track for full   re-

covery from recent surgery. Thank you, Lord.  

 Paul Pepin's brother, Dave, remains in good health after fighting a 

deadly infection for a few months last year. He continues physical therapy 

on his own, and hopes to resume light construction work some time in 

March. Thanks to all for your prayers! Thank you, Father for the healing.  

 Carlos Muniz, Diane Kromko’s father, has regained his voice and is 

able to call his daughters! Thank you, Lord.  

 Catlin Bell, was born Tuesday. She is the grandchild of Bill Bett’s 

neice. One of Catlin’s heart valves was not working properly and she had to 

have surgery. She came out of that well and is going home! Thank you,     

Father.  

 Zac, Linda Bradford’s grandson, found a job! Thank you, Lord.  

Notes from the Pantry 

Nagwa Eldafrawi sent a note of thanks to the congregation and specifically 

to those who work in the pantry: A big thank you to the food pantry team for 

the great work and the great help offered to me and everyone else. They 

make me feel like we are family. They are doing a wonderful job. We         

appreciate all of you. Thank you all again.   
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Mt Dora Children’s Home has requested Walmart or Publix gift cards for 

their food and supply drive this year. DuWayne Aikins will accept cash     

donations through Feb 28 and will purchase gift cards to send to Mt Dora on 

behalf of the church family. If you wish to write a check, talk to Mr. Bill 

Werner.  
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Drivers Wanted—The congregation has a number of members who are in 

need of regular transportation. If you are available to drive someone, please 

talk with Bill Betts. He can provide you with opportunities. Even if your 

availability is only once a week, that would be useful. 
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Facebook Ministries-  Did you know that you can find us online? You can! 

Find us online at  www.facebook.com/SatelliteBeachChurchofChrist  

There have been a couple of additions recently. Brother Jackson has a 

weekly lesson on Christian Living. Gracie Williams, Sydney Williams, and 

Bruce Pierce have been writing short inspirational/educational messages. 

Those are in addition to the Sunday morning classes by Jim Anderson, the 

Sunday morning worship, the Wednesday night class, and the Daily Bible 

readings that are available.  Stop by the page. Encourage your brothers and 

sisters who are reaching out to the lost.  
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Classes and Studies—Over the last two years, the elders and Scott have 

been answering questions that were submitted by the congregation. The 

Wednesday night study on the Minor Prophets is the last of the questions 

submitted to us. As a result, we are asking “Is there a particular topic, book 

of the Bible, or biblical question about which you would like to know more?” 

If so, please submit your questions or topics to Scott Clements in writing. 

(The “in writing” part makes is easier for Scott to remember.)  
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The church is going to provide a one time donation to Love, INC in 

Broward county in honor of David Woodford. If you would like to add 

to the amount the church is sending, you can hand it to Mr. Werner, in-

clude an extra amount on your weekly donation and make a note of it on 

the memo line, or just donate directly to Love, INC of Broward county. 

There was/is a link online on Scott's Facebook page and on Rachel Jozen's 

page. Mr. Werner will take donations on the 7th and 14th of this month 

and will then send the donation.  
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